Community foodbank and Croydon Soroptomist reach out to ‘hard to reach’ communities.
Pre festive fun started at Croydon Voluntary Action on Wednesday 23 December, where local residents enjoyed a three course festive meal. The event was hosted by the Community Food Bank, CVA and the Croydon Soroptomist volunteers and the door was manned and guests welcomed by local boys from McRae Residential Care Services (MRCS) It was a truly inspirational community collaboration and further shows Croydon’s spirit for volunteering 
Clients of the foodbank of all ages mingled with refugees and asylum seekers from various backgrounds, the room was filled with fun and cheer. “Refugees are important part of Croydon’s Future and that there is a need for Croydon’s Voluntary sector to play a role in their care and well-being”. (Penny Veness Programme action officer of S.I Croydon). Invites were sent to Red Cross and Refugee Council, who signposted their local clients to the event. The room reflected Croydon’s diverse communities and it was wonderful to see the different generations interacting together. Items such as clothes and shoes were also donated by the Croydon Soroptomist’s for street homeless and those in need.
Fatima Koroma who runs the foodbank, is also a Croydon Soroptomist member said “we’ve had the Christmas event for three years but this was the best so far. We do it to bring people together and this year we have shown there is no hard to reach community in Croydon. We have so many people to say thank you to, but top of the list will have to be Windmill Road Police Station, and local residents, especially the anonymous donor that bought gifts for all the kids”
